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From your Minister  

(On Maternity Leave)  

Dear Friends,  

On Monday 25th July at 7.06am, our lives 

changed forever, as, with a cry, our baby 

daughter Grace Maureen arrived in the 

world. After being whisked off to X-ray, 

we received the good news that all was 

well with her tummy and although we are biased, we think she is 

perfect. Sure, there has been lots of crying to get used to and 

sleepless nights, but amidst the nappy changes, feeding and 

general chaos that a new baby brings with her, life has never been 

so good. And, as Grace reached the six week mark and weighed in 

at 9Ib 8oz, her smiles have arrived as she begins to see faces for 

ÔÈÅ ÆÉÒÓÔ ÔÉÍÅȟ ×ÈÉÃÈ ÈÁÓ ÂÅÅÎ ÄÅÌÉÇÈÔÆÕÌȢ  ) ÄÏÎȭÔ ÔÈÉÎË ÁÎÙÔÈÉÎÇ 

can prepare you fully for parenthood ɀ ÉÔȭÓ ÂÅÅÎ ÐÒÅÔÔÙ 

overwhelming. Yet, so too is folks generosity, not least all of you, 

who were so generous with cards and gifts before I went on 

ÍÁÔÅÒÎÉÔÙ ÌÅÁÖÅ ÁÎÄ ÓÉÎÃÅȢ  7ÅȭÒÅ ÉÎ ÔÈÅ ÐÒÏÃÅÓÓ ÏÆ ÈÁÖÉÎÇ ÃÁÒÄÓ 

printed off, but until then, please accept our sincerest thanks for 

all the wonderful ways you have expressed your good wishes on 

the birth of Grace ɀ the cards, the clothes (Grace has a better 

wardrobe than me!) and the money, to name but some of the 

things that have come our way ɀ all of it is very much appreciated. 

Grace is a very lucky girl. We are looking forward to seeing you 

all soon. 

Until then, love from us all, Ruth, Steven and Grace ɀ the Manse 
family. 
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CHURCH LIFE 

Since the last edition of DBC News, the Kirk Session met under the leadership of 

Ruth prior to her going off on maternity leave and the meeting concluded with 

an informal service of Communion. However church life still continued with 

Ruth up until 3rd July with a Blessing, a Baptism and the addition of another new 

Member, so it was all go at Dalmuir Barclay!  

The months of July and August finds all the church activities closed down for the 

summer, but that did not mean that the church was closed down. We still met 

each Sunday for our continuing Praise to God. It was interesting to note that 

although when the clocks change twice yearly that invariably some people tend 

to come in to the following service either too early or too late, however this year 

when we reverted from 11.30 service to the 10.00 service in July everyone 

appeared to make it at the right time. Either we are now more attuned to the 

ŎƘŀƴƎŜƻǾŜǊ ƻǊ ƳŀȅōŜ ƛǘ ǿŀǎ ōŜŎŀǳǎŜ ƛǘ ǿŀǎ wǳǘƘΩǎ ƭŀǎǘ ǎŜǊǾƛŎŜ ǇǊƛƻǊ ǘƻ 

motherhood. 

Our Sunday services have been greatly enhanced with the introduction of Power 

Point over this past year, enabling the congregation to follow the order of 

service taking place, and for that we have been indebted to Steven for collating 

this along with Ruth, so a plea was made for volunteers to carry on this task 

ŘǳǊƛƴƎ wǳǘƘΩǎ ƭŜŀǾŜΦ !ǎ ǳǎǳŀƭ ŀǘ 5ŀƭƳǳƛǊ .ŀǊŎƭŀȅ ǘƘŜǊŜ ǿŜǊŜ ƻǘƘŜǊǎ ǊŜŀŘȅ ǘƻ ǎǘŜǇ 

in and there has been seamless continuity and our thanks go to those involved. 

As you also know from the last edition we now have the services of a Church 

and Family Worker and Gillian has not been slow to get her teeth in to the job 

and she has been running summer clubs both here and Abbotsford and we wish 

her well. She is also looking to re-establish Messy Church for those in and around 

the parish for whom traditional worship is a step too far. (see page 13) People 

may not always come through our doors but most still have a need to be 

recognised and often the church can bridge that gap.  

So the church is still here.  COME AND JOIN US! 
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Introducing our Locum Minister, the Rev. David Clark. 

While Ruth is on maternity leave we welcome David who will officiate as preacher 

and pastoral carer for Dalmuir Barclay and Abbotsford churches. Should you 

require Davidôs services during this period you may contact him 

at    01389 849319. 

      Davidôs Message to the Congregation 

Life is full of new experiences!  The one I have right now is the 

privilege of being your minister during Ruthôs absence. To be 

honest, being a minister in Dalmuir and Abbotsford, even on a 

temporary and part-time basis, is not something I had anticipated!  Since I retired 

from my charge in Helensburgh, after spending 28 years there (including Rhu & 

Shandon in my last year) I have been able to help out in other congregations where 

there was no minister, or the minister was off sick or was simply on holiday ï and 

have done so on an occasional or more regular basis. And now I can add to that 

catalogue ï where the minister has had a baby!  Thatôs certainly a ófirstô for me ï 

and almost a ófirstô for the Presbytery of Dumbarton (where I also serve as 

Presbytery Clerk).  I told you that life is full of new experiences! It is already 

obvious to me that the joy of the gift of Grace to Ruth and Steven is an enrichment 

of the church family as well as their own. It is hard to think of a happier reason for 

a minister to be off work and Ruth, quite properly, is taking the available time to 

focus completely on the delights and challenges of motherhood.  While she is doing 

so, Iôll be conducting most of the worship in the two churches in the linkage, 

attending to the more urgent pastoral situations which inevitably arise, as well as 

keeping in touch with the schools and other community activities which are part 

and parcel of a parish ministerôs normal routine.  I will try to be as available and 

flexible as possible. Robert Kinloch, an elder from Jamestown Church, has been 

appointed by Presbytery as Interim Moderator to look after the administrative side 

of things, together with Liz Stewart and your office-bearers .I look forward to 

serving you over the next few months. My wife Kate will normally join me for 

Sunday worship and we are already well aware of the openness and vitality of kirk 

life in Dalmuir. Weôre not far away ï we now live in Cardross ï and we will enjoy 

being part of the growing church family here, and to having more new experiences! 

Best Wishes 

 

David.       

       Rev David W. Clark. 
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An Introduction from our Interim Moderator  

 

  Robert Kinloch  

   

 

Hi All 

I am Robert Kinloch and I was appointed as your interim moderator 
_vėqebėMobp_vqbov+ėQefpėfpėcloėqebėmboflaėlcėvlroėjfkfpqboĄpėj^qbokfqvė
leave until she comes back next year. I am an elder in Jamestown 
Church in the Vale of Leven. I am Session Clerk and additional elder 
to Presbytery from Jamestown.   
In Presbytery I am the convenor of the Stewardship and Finance 
committee.  The job of interim moderator is to chair the routine Kirk 
Session meetings and any other meetings that are needed of the Kirk 
Session.  This is done in close consultation with your Session Clerk, 
office bearers, and the locum minister the Rev David Clark. 
 I am married to Elizabeth, now almost 38 years. We have two 
grownup children a boy and girl, Colin and Emma who both stay and 
work in London.  
I have recently retired as a family dentist. I worked all my practicing 
life in Alexandria, and I am still on the board of the British Dental 
Association so that takes up part of my time. A lot of the rest is 
taken up with our new Bichon Frise puppy who has just recently 
been allowed out after his injection. He is quite a handful.  
 
As I look forward to getting to know more about church life at 
Dalmuir Barclay you are in my thoughts and prayers. 
 
 DlaĄpė_ibppfkdėOl_boq 
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At our first Kirk Session Meeting after the summer break we 

began by welcoming as our Interim Moderator Robert Kinloch.   

Robert then welcomed Gillian Graham along to the meeting.  

Gillian as you all know is Children and Family Worker employed 

by ourselves and Abbotsford.    Gillian gave an update to the 

ǿƻǊƪ ǎƘŜ Ƙŀǎ ōŜŜƴ ŘƻƛƴƎ ǎƛƴŎŜ ǎƘŜ ǎǘŀǊǘŜŘ ƛƴ WǳƴŜΦ   LǘΩǎ ŀ ǾŜǊȅ 

impressive worklist.     Gillian will give a regular report at every Kirk Session Meeting, 

she will have the option to stay for the remainder of the meetings or leave.    As Gillian 

ƛǎ ƴƻǘ ŀƴ ŜƭŘŜǊΣ ǎƘŜ ǿƻƴΩǘ ƘŀǾŜ ŀƴȅ ƻǘƘŜǊ ƛƴǇǳǘ ƛƴǘƻ ǘƘŜ ƳŜŜǘƛƴƎ ŀƴŘ ƴƻ ǾƻǘƛƴƎ ǇƻǿŜǊǎΦ  

Remember Kirk Session Meetings are open to anyone who wishes to attend.  Our 

Harvest Service this year is on Sunday 2nd October and our Harvest Giving is for Christian 

Aid.  Envelopes will be on the seats and you can take then home and return them on 

Harvest Sunday.  

It was brought to the attention of the Elders that we are indebted to Mrs Sandra 

Sweeney, who for many years has donated and looked after the planters and plants in 

the fellowship area, and the Kirk Session would like to express their thanks and 

appreciation for her devotion. 

Apart from regular reports from the various office bearers, there was not a lot on the 

agenda.  Christmas events and services were discussed and dates confirmed.    

¢ƘŜǎŜ ŀǊŜΧΦ 

 Gift Service                               Sunday 11th December   10am 

Nativity Service                        Sunday 18th at 10am  

Remembering Service             Sunday 18th at 3pm  

Christmas Eve Family Service   6.30pm 

Watchnight Service                 10.45 (mince pies) Service beginning 11.15 

Christmas Day                           10am  
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A Welcome and Thank You 
From 

Our Session Clerk 
  

We all heard the wonderful news that Ruth had given birth to a baby Girl, Grace 

Maureen Morrison. Our congratulations and good wishes were sent to Ruth and 

Steven.    Some of us met Grace at Tea@3 and we had pictures on our screen of 

Grace for the congregation to see.   I am sure we are going to see a lot more of 

Grace over the coming months and years.  

It was with great pleasure that I welcomed the Rev. David Clark, as our Locum 

aƛƴƛǎǘŜǊ ŘǳǊƛƴƎ wǳǘƘΩǎ ǇŜǊƛƻŘ ƻŦ aŀǘŜǊƴƛǘȅ [ŜŀǾŜ ŀƴŘ L ŀƳ ǎǳǊŜ L ǎǇŜŀƪ ŦƻǊ ȅƻǳ 

ŀƭƭ ǿƘŜƴ L ǎŀȅ ǘƘŀǘ 5ŀǾƛŘΩǎ {ŜǊƳƻƴǎ ƘŀǾŜ ǘƻǳŎƘŜŘ ǳǎ ŜǾŜǊȅ ǿŜŜƪΦ  5ŀǾƛŘ ƛǎ ŀƭǎƻ 

a success with the children, listening to his stories either personal or from the 

Bible.    One thing David can be certain of the children will always have an answer 

for him.    LǘΩǎ ƭƻǾŜƭȅ ǘƘŀǘ YŀǘŜΣ 5ŀǾƛŘΩǎ ǿƛŦŜ ŎƻƳŜǎ ŀƭƻƴƎ ŀƴŘ ǿƻǊǎƘƛǇǎ ǿƛǘƘ ǳǎΦ  

I do hope she enjoys the fellowship at Dalmuir Barclay.   

During the summer we had two ministers leading worship and preaching, Rev.  

Malcolm Wright, who is known to many of us as he has preached here several 

times.  Malcolm will be back in October leading us in worship once more. 

   Rev Eric Hudson also led our worship one Sunday, Eric had preached her once 

before and enjoyed being back with us.   I was on holiday in July when both 

Malcolm and Eric led the worship and I would like to thank Janice Dinning for 

looking after them for me.   

Robert Kinloch our Interim Moderator was welcomed at the Kirk Session 

meeting held in June.  Robert will be moderating his first Kirk Session meeting 

in September and until Ruth returns.  

 

Liz Stewart   Session Clerk   
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STARTING SCHOOL OR MAKING NEW FRIENDS IN YOUR CLASS?  

 

HERE ARE SOME TIPS TO HELP MAKE FRIENDS:  

 

                                               

 

                                             

   SMILE!!!  Works every time!    THINK OF GAMES - Think of a game                                                                               

     you could play with someone else     

  LEARN A JOKE -  everyone likes to laugh  

A Sunday school teacher asked òJimmy, do you think Noah done a lot of 

fishing when he was on the Ark?ó  ééééé òNo,ó replied Jimmy òHow could 

he, with just two worms!ó 

DONõT WAIT FOR SOMEONE TO ASK YOU - Some children are shy, 

donõt wait for them to come and speak first  

SOMEONE ON THEIR OWN? - There is always someone who is shy to 

make friends, look for children on their own and ask if theyõd like to join in 

BE YOURSELF!! -  Remember God loves you for who you are, not someone 

else 

Remember that Jesus chose twelve very different people to follow 

Him.  Sometimes the best of friends come from the most unlikely of 

people.  
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Sylvia & Jessica  



     

Message from our  
 Children and Family 

worker  
    

Gillian Graham  
Dear Friends, 
I would like to first of all express my appreciation for all the help and 
encouragement I have received since taking up my post within the 
church. I am especially grateful for the help I received in relation to 
the setting up and running of the Summer Club, and as it was so 
successful, I would like to set up more clubs. All dates and times are 
to be confirmed and I will work round any help that may be available. 
The summer club, for example, worked very well with helpers doing 
specific days when they were free. So please speak to me if you 
would like more information on what the clubs entail or if anyone 
has any ideas I am listening. 
 
The proposed Clubs are as follows: 
Thursday lunchtime Scripture Union for a few weeks at  the school 
(1/2 an hour duration once a week). 
Thursday after school Craft Club at the church for an hour (hopefully 
up and running as you read this.) 
Helpers for the October school break for a holiday club similar to the 
summer club, (Monday 17th to Friday 21st October) ς days and times 
to be confirmed. 
 

     God Bless    Gillian    
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Lunch Club 

Hi Everyone, We hope you all had a nice summer break. After a busy 1st six 

months we certainly enjoyed our break, and now that we have re -charged 

our batteries, we are raring to go once more. We started back on the 19 th  

August and it was good to see your familiar faces and also some new faces. 

We are still serving our two course meal for only £1.50, and if you have 

never been before why donõt you give it a try. There is always a good 

fellowship around the tables and you could not buy a coffee and scone 

outside for £1.50!  

BLESSINGS FROM SHEILA, ANNIE,  BILL  and the Team  
 

Chill, Craft, Create  
 

As summer draws to a close the craft group starts and we had our first meeting 

in mid-August. The groupôs priority was of course to catch up on holiday news 

before starting to think about Christmas Fayre creations. Since the groupôs 

inception I am pleased to say our numbers have grown and there is no shortage 

of enthusiasm. It is fantastic that Kim, a member of our group, continues to 

practice for the óBake Offô and we are the lucky Guinea pigs. Kim makes fantastic 

tea loaves and truth be told her tea loaf is the only reason I go to craft group. As 

this session has just begun I am afraid the only example of our crafts are those 

delightful childrenôs bagôs, but I am sure by publication of the next edition there 

will be a cornucopia of crafts. 

 

Rosemary Richardson 
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SUNDAY CAFÉ NEWS  
Sunday Café returned on Sunday 21 st  August for 

the new term.  It is always lovely to hear what the 

children have been up to over the summer break.  

The Sunday Café will be continuing with the 

resource of òRootsó which engages well with 

children of all levels and strangely enough, the lesson  for the first 

week of Sunday Caf® is entitled òDelighting in the Sabbathó.   The 

children will continue to collect their pennies each week for the Al 

Shurooq Blind School in Bethlehem, details of the school can be found 

on the prayer wall in the back hall .  They are always happy to talk 

about the school and even the youngest realise the significance of 

giving to children less fortunate than themselves.  Agape will be 

celebrated in the first week of September with the leaders and 

children of the Crèche and we often have quite a few children 

volunteering to say the first prayer.  We have started a new Helpers 

chart as so many of our Sunday Café children want to help each week 

that it seemed the fair way to do it! Please remember us in your 

prayers as we journ ey together in faith.  
 

Sunday Café Team  

  Sunday Crèche  
In the crèche two of our children have recently become 
big brothers, Adam and Dylan have both welcomed baby 
sisters to their families.  Both boys are enjoying being big 
brothers. We have also welcomed a new helper onto our 
rota, Emma Agnew, We would like to thank her for 

volunteering to help. Please remember the crèche is on all the year round and 
this prepares them from a very early age into the life of the church and 
learning to share while playing with the toys. However the highlight for them 
is their juice and biscuits! 
 
Elaine Shields (Crèche Co-ordinator) 
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 I am aware that by the time that you read this newsletter, the first 

Messy Church will already have taken place, but I felt it appropriate 

to write a few lines about the startup of Messy Church.  The first 

Messy Church talks about Abraham and Sarah which i s so appropriate 

as it reminds us that we are all family who have a connection with each 

other and are unique and special in our own right.  I hope that the 

congregation will come along and sample Messy Church - it is not just 

for families, it is an all ag e, informal, òthemedó worship and one of the 

advantages of it is that anyone can be involved if they wish to, it is 

very inclusive.  I have arranged visits to Cardross Parish Church and 

Yoker Parish Church who take part in Messy Church as I feel it is 

always good to widen your horizons and see how other churches take 

part in worship.  We have quite a few people who have come forward 

who are either interested in helping or interested in coming along.  

Fancy joining us? Please keep us in your prayers.  

Gillian Graham  
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ANOTHER CELEBRATION 
In the life of the Church 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

At Easter we celebrated and welcomed nine new members into the 

fellowship of our Church. Unfortunately at that time there was one 

person unable to join in the celebration on that day, and so it was that 

Ruth on her last preaching day prior to taking matern ity leave, had 

the joy of celebrating and receiving Robert Brown (above) into 

membership and also baptised baby Wisdom Nyirongo. Velli Nyirongo 

was a deacon in the CoS, Malawi and his transfer to Dalmuir has been 

received and we welcome him into the fellow ship as a full member. 

Also that morning presentations were made to Ruth and Steven with 

a cheque for £431 with the best wishes of the congregation and also 

gifts and cards from the children of the Sunday Café, assuring them 

of our thoughts and prayers, as  they made final preparations for the 

birth of their first born child.  
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DO YOU KNOW WHO YOU ARE SITTING BESIDE 

DURING WORSHIP? 
 

The answer to the above question is probably yes, because we 
tend to sit in the same area each Sunday. We do this because 
we feel comfortable among those around us. However you may 
recognise faces in the congregation but do you know their 
names? Probably not! 

So who is this person in the photograph? Do 
you know her name? This could well be zero 
points in the BBC Pointless Game Show, yet 
she shares her presence with us fairly 
regularly. 
Her name is Bernadette Farrell and she wrote 
the music of some hymns sung during our 

tlopefmėpr`eė^pėāLėDlaėvlrėpb^o`eėjbĂė%@E1ėKl+ė64&ėloė
ā@eofpqė_bėlroėIfdeqĂė%@SE1ėKl+210& 
She in a way was responsible for the birth of D.B. Voices. 
Init ially when some of her work was chosen for worship, we 
the congregation were not familiar with the tunes and the 
singing tended to be rather muted. 
Plėtbė`ljbė_^`hėql)ėătelė^obėqebėmblmibė^olrkaėrpėlkė^ė
Prka^vėjlokfkd<ĄėTbiiėqebėt^vėqlėcfkaėlrqėfpėdlė^kaė
introduce yourself and ask them their name, after all we   
are all part of the same family. The Family of Jesus Christ! 
PlėalkĄqė_bė^ėpqo^kdboė^kaėalkĄqėibqė^ėpqo^kdboė_bėfdklobaėfcė
they are worshiping with us, offer them the hand of 
friendship and get to know them. 
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Property Committee News  

This must be one of the quietest summers with the least 

amount of work being done by the property team for 

years.     The trees and bushes have only been cut back 

ƻƴŎŜ ŀƭƭ ǎǳƳƳŜǊ ΧΦ ¢ƘŜȅ ŀǊŜ ōŀŘƭȅ ƴŜŜŘƛƴƎ ŘƻƴŜ ŀƎŀƛƴ 

now though.  Could not believe the growth to the weeds 

at the front of the church at Dumbarton Rd and also on 

the road down to the car park.   Will be looking for some folks to tackle them 

soon, as they really do grow too much at the front of the church and obscure 

folks seeing the church.    The weeds in the car parking bays were tackled in the 

middle of August by Bill so hopefully that will be the end of them until next year.   

Our escape doors have finally been painted.  The paint we bought was not right 

and would not sit right on the undercoat.   The company we bought it from very 

kindly offered to paint the doors for us.     

I wonder how many of you noticed how the tiles in the toilets were gleaming.   

Yup steam cleaners were put to good use. I would like to thank Mary and Gordon 

Wallace, Alan Baird, Isobel Plunkett, Bill Stewart for all the help steam cleaning 

the wall tiles and the floor tiles.   The carpet in the Sanctuary also had a good 

steam clean.  The toilet in the vestry also got steam cleaned.  Well done to 

everyone.   

Some of the beǎǘ ƭŀƛŘ Ǉƭŀƴǎ Ƨǳǎǘ ŘƻƴΩǘ ƘŀǇǇŜƴΦΦΦ ¸ǳǇ ȅƻǳ Ǝƻǘ ƛǘΧΦ   ¢ǿƛŎŜ L ƳŀŘŜ 

arrangements to pick up a large floor scrubbing machine and had a team to help 

clean the large hall floor and the fellowship area.   Twice we were disappointed 

and let down.    Bill Stewart even left the house one morning before 7am to beat 

ǘƘŜ ǘǊŀŦŦƛŎ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ YƛƴƎǎǘƻƴ .ǊƛŘƎŜ ǘƻ ǇƛŎƪ ǳǇ ŀ ƳŀŎƘƛƴŜ Χ ƻƘ ǘƘŜȅ ƘŀŘ ǘƘŜ 

ƳŀŎƘƛƴŜ ōǳǘ ŀƭŀǎ ǘƘŜȅ ŦƻǊƎƻǘ ǘƻ ǎŜƴŘ ǘƘŜ ǎŎǊǳōōƛƴƎ ŘƛǎŎǎ ǿƛǘƘ ƛǘΧΦΦ ƎǊǊǊǊǊ  ƎǊǊǊǊǊ 

.  Text messages had to be sent out again to folks cancelling their kind offer of 

help.    

Social Media and Facebook helped out though.   This is the first time I have ever 

put on Facebook how disappointed I was about companies not supplying  
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goods that were ordered (I did not name the companies).     Well within ten 

minutes a friend of mine in Gartocharn offered me the floor machine they use..   

άLǘΩǎ ŀƴ ƻƭŘ ƻƴŜ ōǳǘ ǎǘƛƭƭ ǿƻǊƪǎέΣ Cƛƻƴŀ ǎŀƛŘΣέέ ōǳǘ ȅƻǳ ǿƛƭƭ ƴŜŜŘ ŀ ƭŜǎǎƻƴ ƻƴ Ƙƻǿ 

to use it.  

 Well she was right, what a laugh we had, it went 

ōǳǊƭƛƴΩ ǊƻǳƴŘ ŀƴŘ ǊƻǳƴŘ ŀƴŘ ƘŀŘ ƳŜ ōǳǊƭƛƴΩ ǊƻǳƴŘ ŀƴŘ 

round with it.  Once we got used to it though it was 

fine, all we had to remember to do was put the handle 

down to go right and pull the handle up to go left.    

Sore shoulders though ensued for a few days 

afterwards  

 

However every team needs a gaffer and our team is 

no different but I think Janice has taken the garden party role just a little too 

far!        Talk about Lady Muck!     Well you the reader can decide?  

 

 The large hall has been done and by the time you read 

this the corridor and the fellowship area will also have 

been well and truly scrubbed.    I do think that we should 

do the halls on a more regular basis though as once is 

21 years is quite a long time.     The Sanctuary floor will 

be the next big cleaning task.. next year and for a 

professional company to do it.  

 

 

If you would like to help in cutting back the the trees and bushes in the car 

park please contact me at any of the contacts below.  

Liz Stewart   Property Convenor.    et.okay6@gmail.com    07903489912  
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  1   2   3       4   5   

6               7         

              8           

9           10             

          11               

    12                     

  13                       

14     15           16       

                      17   

18               19         

             20           

21           22           

                          

DOWN 
1.   He was born in Bethlehem 
2.   C of E officer of the Church                 
3.   Eve committed the first one 
4.   Was this the last Supper? 
5.   Christ Crucified, this is the 12th 
(RC) 
8.   Christ suffered this widespread 
pain 
11.  Without legal force 
13.  Members of O.T. tribe 
15.  Ancient word for heathen 
16.  A recognised country by the U.N. 
17.  A middle ages man of God  
20.  A little Devil? 
 

ACROSS 
6.    All creation can be found here 
7.    The end of life 
фΦ    WŜǎǳǎ ǎŀƛŘ ΨΧΦ ƴƻǘ ȅƻǳǊ 
neighbour  
10.  A succession of people 
12.  Conversion of language 
14.  We are all subjected to these in 
life 
муΦ  ΨƘƛǎ ŦƛǊǎǘ ŀǾƻǿŜŘ ƛƴǘŜƴǘ ǘƻ ōŜ ŀ 
ΧΧΩ 
19.  A parable 
21.  Sounds like leaning towards 
Easter 
22.  Ethically wrong 
 

 



Not only was August the Olympic month, it also saw a DBC event and that was the 

annual bus run. This year we planned to go to Dundee and what an expedition it proved 

to be.  We set off nice and early from DBC and stopped for our morning coffee in the 

picturesque seaside town of Burntisland.  On board the bus again and about an hour 

later we were crossing the Friarton Bridge, the spirits of our 

ƛƴǘǊŜǇƛŘ ǘǊŀǾŜƭƭŜǊǎ ǿŜǊŜ ƘƛƎƘ ŀǎ ǘƘŜȅ ƭƻƻƪŜŘ ŦƻǊǿŀǊŘ ǘƻ 5ǳƴŘŜŜΩǎ 

cultural offerings (Oor Wullie, The Broons, and Discovery 

Centre) and perhaps, if time permitted, a glance in the retail 

Malls. However fate dealt us a cruel blow as shortly after leaving 

the Friarton Bridge the bus broke down.  Despite the best efforts 

ƻŦ ƻǳǊ ŘǊƛǾŜǊ ŀƴŘ ƛƴǇǳǘ ŦǊƻƳ ƻǳǊ ǾŜǊȅ ƻǿƴ {Ƙƻƴŀ ΨIƻǘ ²ƘŜŜƭǎΩ 

Beaton, the bus engine would not start.  We were stuck on the 

road for about three hours when a fleet of taxis came to our 

rescue ferrying us either to the Invercarse Hotel or to the centre 

of Dundee. I would add that the Invercarse Hotel was the venue 

for our evening meal and not for an overnight stay while we 

waited for the bus to be repaired.  

 5ŜǎǇƛǘŜ ǘƘŜ ŘŀȅΩǎ ƭƛǘǘƭŜ ǎŜǘōŀŎƪΣ ǎǇƛrits remained high and we are all grateful to Janice 

and  Morag, both for organising this event and keeping us on track when things did not 

quite go according to plan, thank you.  I think our only concern is that Janice and Morag 

might have second thoughts about organising next year's trip but given a breakdown 

Ƙŀǎ ƻƴƭȅ ƘŀǇǇŜƴŜŘ ƻƴŎŜ ƛƴ ǘǿŜƴǘȅ ȅŜŀǊǎ ǘƘŜ ƻŘŘǎ ŀǊŜ ƛƴ ƻǳǊ ŦŀǾƻǳǊΦ ²Ŝ ŎŀƴΩǘ Řƻ ǿƛǘƘƻǳǘ 

you Janice and Morag but if you want to play it safe, a trip to Clydebank Shopping 

Centre could be an option for next year.

Finally we are hosting a Cabaret 

evening next month.  This is an evening not 

to be missed where, along with a cabaret 

atmosphere, local talent will be 

showcased.  The date for your diary is 

Friday 21st October at 7pm.  Tickets are 

£4 so keep the date free in your diary. 

     Rosemary Richardson 
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Dalmuir Barclay  

Parent and Toddler Group        

We ended the session on June 21st with a party 

and buffet. Added to the fun this year, the kids 

had their faces painted by one of our talented 

mums. A few of the children, who had been 

with us since birth, were leaving the group to 

go onto nursery and playgroup, so it was quite 

an emotional day as 

always. Needless to 

say, a few tears were 

shed and that's us adults, as we become so 

fond of the children and form friendships 

with the adults. 

During the summer holidays, we had a 
chance to catch up 
again, on one of the trips organized by Gillian. 
We had a nature trail to Dalmuir Park and the 
turnout of parents and grandparents with their 
toddlers and older siblings was great. We were 
blessed with one of the few sunny days of the 
summer, so that certainly helped. Gillian had 
arranged a butterfly hunt, fishing, feeding the 
ducks and many more activities.                                                       
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All round it was a great success and hopefully 

the first of many more  similar outings. As 

the photos show,  lovely memories were made 

on  both days. The volunteers came in a 

week before we started back to  clean all 

of the toys and ensure  they're fresh and 

sanitized for the  new session. We do this 

four times a year. The kind parents  had 

given us vouchers, so we went for a nice lunch as a reward for the 

hard work! 

 

We returned on Tuesday 23rd August 

and had 24 children, including many 

new faces, which is a great start to the 

new session. Any new parents / carers 

and toddlers are always welcome. 

 

 Fiona James & the Team 

  
 
Editors Comment 
 This is the church in the community in action and the children are given 
 the seeds of hope in an environment of love, trust and safety. May this 
 grounding in their young lives lead them to appreciate the goodness of God 
 that surrounds them, and we pray that they may come to know Jesus Christ  
 in their lives when they are older. 
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QUIET TIME 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Quiet time - 

A Time and a Place to be at one with God. The time is yours and the place 
is here in one of our small halls.    The hall transforms into a relaxing 
and very spiritual room. Look at the photo and imagine you are in that 
room.    Soft lights, gentle Taisie Chants or Chants from our favourite 
Psalms.    Focus your eyes on the cross or the small candles or even our 
river of living water.  Now your relaxing and you start to talk to God Ĉ 
you can tell him anything you want, thank him, praise him, be angry with 
him, ask for help or answers .The Time is yours it's Quiet Time and it's 
once a month right here in the church.   If you want to chat about 
something that is worrying you or a prayer said for yourself or someone   - 
we have the Time and the Place. Are you still looking at the photo?   Why 
not try the real thing tonight Sunday 18th September 7pm.  And again on 
the 16th October. 

Liz Stewart 
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How often do we pray to our God?  When do we pray?  Have you responded to 
a request by someone to pray for them? Has some tragedy triggered a 
spontaneous need for you to talk to God? These are questions that we all face 
from time to time in our daily lives, and for some it is part of their faith which 
they find comes naturally to them. For others, it is very difficult to converse with 
God. When you visit someone who is going through a hard time do you find it 
difficult to offer to pray with them because you lack confidence in your ability 
to pray aloud in their presence? Well it may comfort you to know that you are 
not alone. In all our busy lives we tend to overlook the goodness that is all 
around us and we may become lazy in our apprŜŎƛŀǘƛƻƴ ƻŦ DƻŘΩǎ ŎǊŜŀǘƛƻƴ ŀƴŘ 
take it for granted and never think to say thanks. Perhaps the first step in gaining 
confidence in praying might be to take time at home at some point to jot down 
the joy you have experienced that day and what has caused you to be upset. 
Once you have written it out and re-read it to yourself then try reading it out 
aloud, and finally imagine that God is sitting beside you listening to what you 
are saying. Although we cannot see His presence he is indeed listening! After 
some time we may be able to listen to our friends as God listens to us and offer 
up through Jesus, prayers on their behalf. It does not require a long winded 
diatribe, just a simple plea for peace within the soul so that they know we care. 
Others may say what is the use of praying as nothing ever happens?  Nothing 
changes in the greater scheme of things! This is not true as there are many 
instances recorded where there are no medical or logical reasons why situations 
have been totally reversed. The key word in all this is Faith. We may pray that a 
situation might be resolved and we may have preconceived ideas as to how this 
might happen, but God in His wisdom may resolve the situation through an 
intermediary and we are so blind that we do not recognise his hand in this. So 
go forth in Faith through Jesus Christ our Lord and talk to him, just as you would 
talk to your friends and feel the strength and peace that he will give to you as 
he wraps his arms around you. You will perhaps be surprised at the Power of 
PrayeǊ ƛƴ ȅƻǳǊ ƻǿƴ ƭƛŦŜΧΧΧΧΧaŀȅ DƻŘ .ƭŜǎǎ ¸ƻǳΗ 
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 PRAYER 

  



        Tea at Three  
T at 3 started again on 10th August with more loud 

chatter and laughter exchanged over tea, coffee 

scones and cakes. The "icing on the cake" was a visit 

from Ruth and baby Grace (gorgeous) and 

Granny. Numbers continue to grow and I look 

forward to seeing everyone next time.  

Thanks to all my helpers and the encouragement. I couldn't do it without you! 

 Future dates are 14th Sept, 12th Oct, 9th Nov and 14th Dec. 

Adrienne Mitchell 
My Journey Back 

It was a dreich winter day in 2008 and I was not in a good place mentally or 

physically. There was a knock on the door and when I opened it there stood 

Jim Stark, " I'm your elder from Dalmuir Barclay Church and I'm reintroducing 

myself after being on sabbatical" I took the communion card shut the door and 

sat staring at it for ages. That was when I made the decision to go back to the 

Church and the faith I had drifted away from over the previous years.  

At first I was nervous but gradually the lovely people at Dalmuir Barclay and 

being back in God's house put me at my ease, I found my life lighter and I 

looked forward to Sundays again. Eight years on I feel so much a part of God's 

family here and my Barclay friends and faith have helped restore my belief in 

God and in myself. 

Please continue to knock on doors everyone. 

I thank you so much. God Bless you all. 

 Adrienne 
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DALMUIR BARCLAY/ABBOTSFORD PARISH CHURCH  

YOUTH GROUP  

The Youth Group have been meeting once a month 

for nearly six months now.  It consists of a small 

group of young people from age fifteen upwards, 

although any young person from first year 

onwards is welcome.  It has been really interesting 

to listen to the young peoplesõ ideas and how they propose to put their 

ideas into practice.  Despite the fact that they attend different churches, 

they have all bonded extremely well and it is very refreshing to li sten to 

their ideas and their enthusiasm is infectious.  What comes across the 

most is their desire to feel part of the church and to make a contribution.  

A recent meeting was held at Abbotsford Church on Friday 19 th  August.  

If you have any ideas for the  Youth Group or know of anyone who would 

like to take part, please speak to myself, all ideas are very welcome.  

Gillian Graham  

       1st DALMUIR GIRLSô BRIGADE COMPANY 

The new session of the Girlsõ Brigade has begun 

with 16 girls enrolling. We hope to welcome more 

girls in the coming weeks. The girls enjoyed their 

first night playing games and get ting to know each 

other. We are trying  to organise a visit from the animal man 

very soon. The first night was promising but we would 

encourage members of the c ongregation to spread the 

word, so that this might be a bumper year for numbers.  

     Joanne Shields  
 

25 

 
 



 

Being different is the structure,  

that tells you who you are.  

It sets you apart from all the others,  

it makes you stand out by far.  

Difference isn't bad, it's what makes us 'you' and 'me'.  

If we were all alike, how do you think that would be?  

When people match up to others I sometimes wonder why,  

when they could just be themselves and they wouldn't need to try.  

So just be who you are.  

That's my advice to you.  

You could do things that you never thought you'd do.  

 

òReading the bible helps me to focus on life in the right way and not 

through others eyes.  I keep reading it because it makes me think 

differentlyó. (Scripture Union) 
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Dalmuir Barclay Register  
   BAPTISM & BLESSINGS  

      

 

 

 

 

 

 

²Ŝ ǿŜƭŎƻƳŜ ǘƘŜǎŜ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ ƛƴǘƻ ƻǳǊ ŦŜƭƭƻǿǎƘƛǇΦ WŜǎǳǎ ǎŀƛŘ ά[Ŝǘ ǘƘŜ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ ŎƻƳŜ ǘƻ 

ƳŜΣ ōŜŎŀǳǎŜ ǘƘŜ YƛƴƎŘƻƳ ƻŦ ƘŜŀǾŜƴ ōŜƭƻƴƎǎ ǘƻ ǎǳŎƘ ŀǎ ǘƘŜǎŜέ 

 

DEATHS 

It is with sorrow that we record the deaths of the following: 

Mrs Betty McColgan, Hillview Nursing Home late of 59 Nairn Place, Dalmuir. 

Mr David Blackwell, 4b West Court, Dalmuir West 

Mrs Cathie Darroch, 1/1 23 Miller Street, Clydebank 

 

²Ŝ ŎƻƳƳŜƴŘ ǘƘŜƳ ƛƴǘƻ ǘƘŜ ƘŀƴŘǎ ƻŦ WŜǎǳǎ /ƘǊƛǎǘΣ ǿƘƻ ǎŀƛŘ ά/ƻƳŜ ǘƻ ƳŜ ŀƭƭ 

who are weary and I will giǾŜ ȅƻǳ ǊŜǎǘέ ŀƴŘ ǇǊŀȅ ǘƘŀǘ IŜ ǿƛƭƭ ƎƛǾŜ tŜŀŎŜ ŀƴŘ 

Love to those who mourn and give them the strength and support as he 

takes them in His arms. 

AMEN 
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Wisdom Mahala Nyirongo son of Velli and Jane 

Nyirongo was baptised on Sunday 3rd July 2016 

Also 

 Ruth Annie and Heather Baillie Cameron 

children of Jennifer Cameron were baptised 

31st July 2016 

 

 



D.B.VOICES  

 

 

Will this be me at the 10th Anniversary of the DB Voices ς or perhaps you think I look 

ƭƛƪŜ ǘƘƛǎ ŀƭǊŜŀŘȅΗ  bƻ ƳŀǘǘŜǊ ȅƻǳǊ ǘƘƻǳƎƘǘǎ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ǇƛŎǘǳǊŜ ǘƘŜ ǿƻǊŘǎ ά²Ŝ ƴŜŜŘ ȅƻǳέ 

are true just now! 

By the time you read this article DB Voices will have started rehearsals again for the 

coming session. In addition to preparing songs to participate in our Sunday services, 

including a Churches Together Songs of Praise in October, we will be preparing for my 

favourite time of the year, Christmas. 

We are ŀ ƎǊƻǳǇ ƻŦ мп ŘŜŘƛŎŀǘŜŘ ǎƛƴƎŜǊǎ ōǳǘ ƛǘ ǊŜŀƭƭȅ ƛǎ ŀ ŎŀǎŜ ƻŦ άǘƘŜ ƳƻǊŜ ǘƘŜ ƳŜǊǊƛŜǊέΦ  

L ƘŜŀǊ ǎƻƳŜ ƻŦ ȅƻǳ ǎŀȅ άL ŎŀƴΩǘ ǎƛƴƎέ ƻǊ άL ŎŀƴΩǘ ƘƻƭŘ ŀ ǘǳƴŜέΤ Ƙƻǿ ŀōƻǳǘ ǇǊƻǾƛƴƎ 

otherwise? 

We rehearse on a Wednesday evening at 7.00 pm for just over an hour and we would 

be delighted if you joined us to see how you enjoy the evening. Our time together is a 

mixture of music making and some fun. So why not give it a try?  If it turns out not to 

be for you, at least you gave it a go. 

If you are interested in joining us, please let me know. 

Remember, WE NEED YOU 

Alistair 
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